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Liz Hardwick

Leeds City Council

Leonardo Building

2 Rossington Street

Leeds

LS2 8HD

Emailed to ldf@leeds.gov.uk
29 February 2008

Dear Sir / Madam

New Informal Interim policy on Housing Mix and Affordable Housing Targets 

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation (HBF) the opportunity to comment on the above documents. The HBF has considered the proposed document and have made the following observations:

General Comment

HBF fundamentally objects to the Council introducing new policy to be used in the decision making process through informal interim policy rather than through the DPD process.  The new policy should be given no weight due to its informal status yet it is clear that this is not the Council’s intention.  The policy should be formally adopted through the DPD process where it can be properly tested against the principles of soundness at an independent inquiry.

Non-statutory Interim Affordable Housing Policy Change 2008

In determining an appropriate policy approach to securing affordable housing provision, consideration has to be given to the effects on overall housing supply. Particularly the viability of development sites which is a key theme of PPS3. Setting a higher percentage target is wholly counter productive if that target impacts on development viability and so prevents sites coming forward. Or, if achieving that target means compromising so heavily on other policy objectives and planning obligation requirements that the overall quality of development is adversely affected. 

In addition increasing the target percentage for affordable housing actually exacerbates the under-provision of market housing.  We regard an increase in housing supply as by far the most long term solution to housing under-supply and poor affordability thereby meeting the needs of all sectors of the community.

Non-statutory Interim Policy on Housing Mix
It is appreciated that the planning system’s involvement in the housing mix is becoming of increasing importance. However, HBF members believe that the public sector should not dictate housing sizes, mix or specification on private sector sites, rather this should be a discussion point between providers of development and the Council.  Private individuals buying a home make choices about price, location, dwelling type and size; plot size etc. according to their income and personal requirements. The state has no place restricting the availability of certain types of housing, which in practice amounts to telling certain households what they should or should not buy. Also, by imposing housing mix requirements on private housing sites, the Council will reduce the supply of housing, exclude some households from decent housing and worsen the affordability crisis 

The proposed new housing mix policy is too prescriptive, and consequently will restrict the ability of developers to respond to the housing market.  Home builders should be able to choose the housing mix and provide homes that their customers wish to purchase.     

The reasoning behind the proposed interim policy will, no doubt, be valuable in assisting the Council’s Strategic Housing Market Assessment which, in turn, will provide evidence for any formal DPD policy in due course.  Until that time the Council should place no weight on this document in the decision making process.

Thank you again for giving the HBF the opportunity to comment. We trust you will take our comments on board and look forward to receiving further information regarding the progress of the document.

Yours faithfully

Lucy Michalski

Lucy Michalski

Home Builders Federation
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